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MINUTES 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

May 11, 2011 
 
Present at the meeting that was held at the Town Building were Selectmen Gary Bernklow, 
Charles Kern, Thomas Ryan, James Salvie, and Laura Spear.  
 
Neither Town Administrator William Wrigley nor Administrative Assistant Susan McLaughlin 
attended. 
 
Chairman Spear called the meeting to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. and welcomed new 
selectman, Gary Bernklow. 
 
Board Reorganization 
Chairman: Ms. Spear opened the floor for nominations for the new chair. Mr. Kern nominated 
Mr. Salvie, effective at the conclusion of tonight's meeting; Mr. Ryan seconded; and all voted in 
favor. Mr. Salvie thanked the Board and Ms. Spear and said he is looking forward to serving.  
 
Clerk: Ms. Spear opened the floor for nominations for the new clerk. Mr. Ryan nominated Mr. 
Kern, effective at the conclusion of tonight's meeting; Mr. Bernklow seconded; and all voted in 
favor. 
 
Meeting Minutes 
April 12: Mr. Ryan moved to accept the April 12, 2011 minutes, as amended; Mr. Kern 
seconded. Four members voted in favor; Mr. Bernklow abstained. The motion passed. 
 
Recreation Commission Appointment 
Recreation Commission chair Mike Busch made a presentation on behalf of applicant Patricia 
Bolton, describing her service in Iraq and her commitment to helping the town even while she 
served overseas. Ms. Bolton joined a little later and said she was looking forward to participating.  
 
Mr. Salvie moved to appoint Patricia Bolton to the Recreation Commission for a one-year term, 
ending on June 30, 2012; Mr. Ryan seconded; and all voted in favor. 
 
At 7:17 p.m., Mr. Ryan moved to adjourn; Mr. Kern seconded, and all voted in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Charles Kern 
Clerk of the Board of Selectmen 
 
Approved as written, May 24, 2011 
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